
       

 

Government of India 

Ministry of Communications 

Department of Telecommunications 

Sanchar Bhawan, 20, Ashoka Road, New Delhi - 110 001 

(Data Services Cell) 

 

No.: 820-01/98-LR/Vol.(XVI)-Pt.2                    Dated: 01.05.2025 

 

To, 

All Licensees with Internet Service Authorization 

 

 

Subject: Compliance to Security Conditions - reg. 

 

 

 

It has been brought to the notice of the Department that entities providing Internet services are not 

providing Internet Protocol Detail Record (IPDR) promptly to the Security Agencies and also that 

there exists a considerable delay or even non-resolution of IP addresses by ISP/TSP leading to 

delay in investigations. For many ISPs, it has been reported that details of Nodal Officers, customer 

base and area of operation is either absent or not updated. 

 

 

2. In this regard, it is reiterated that licensees with Internet Service Authorization are bound to 

comply with the terms and conditions of the License Agreements and SOPs/guidelines issued by 

the Department from time to time. Non-adherence may lead to non-compliance, which may result 

in termination of license after following the due course of action. 

 

 

 

 

 

Director (DS-II)                          

Email: dirds2-dot@nic.in 

 

Copy To: DG Telecom, DoT, New Delhi; Requested to ensure compliances to the issues raised at 

para 1 of the letter please.  
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